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Space EXTREME!
Longo Planetarium
July 22 at 7 p.m.

July 23 at 3 and 5 p.m.

The massive gravitational power of black holes, the 
speed and power of neutron stars, the sheer size 
and strength of galaxies - we will see all of these 
extremes and more.

The CCMemo

Upcoming Event 
CCM Parking Decals Get a New and  
Improved Look 
 

Come this fall, County College of Morris will begin  
transitioning away from the football shaped parking stickers 
to a cleaner-looking 
decal that better 
reflects the true im-
age of the college. The 
new decals feature 
the CCM logo and 
tree against a white 
background. Besides 
serving as parking de-
cals, the new stickers 
also will help to better 
“brand” the college.

“With hundreds of students, faculty and staff driving 
throughout New Jersey each day, the new decals will in-
crease awareness about CCM as our logo is seen on road-
ways, in parking lots and by neighbors and friends,” noted 
Karen VanDerhoof, vice president for business and finance. 

Faculty and staff will be required to change their stickers this 
fall semester. To make the process as easy as possible, the 
Department of Public Safety has instituted a system whereby 
departments can request that registration cards for the new 
decals be sent via campus mail. “We’re asking each depart-
ment to assign a person to determine how many decals are 
needed. We’ll then send them the cards, which each  
individual will need to fill out. The assigned person then 
can return those to us via campus mail and once the cards 
are processed we’ll send them the decals,” said Harvey  
Jackson, director of public safety. 

(cont’d on page 2)

Note to Colleagues
I am reaching out for colleagues to sponsor  
me as I walk in memory of my mom in the  
Walk to End Alzheimer on September 24. Any 
donation would help. If interested in helping, I 
can be reached at 973-951-6403 or via email  
jlkr46@optimum.net. Thank you.  
 

Jim Reynolds 
Maintenance Mechanic,  
Plant & Maintenance Department

Exterior Stair Repair Work on  
Campus

Warranty repairs are being made on various  
exterior stairs around campus. The work  
began July 19 and is expected to last for less than 
two weeks. The stairs being worked on include 
the monumental stairs from parking lot 4, the 
Henderson Hall monumental stairs, both sets of 
stairs from parking lot 3, the Sheffield Hall stairs 
and patio, and the DeMare Hall stairs. During 
repairs, the stairs will be closed as necessary.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel 
free to contact us or Public Safety (ext. 5550) at 
any time.  Thank you for your patience and  
understanding during the warranty work.
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CCM Parking Decals Get a New and  
Improved Look
(cont’d from page 1)

Faculty and staff will have until the end of the fall semester 
to change the decals on their cars. Those who may rotate 
what car they drive to campus will need a decal for each 
car. “Decals are not assigned to an individual, but rather to 
a specific car,” said Jackson. In making the change, faculty, 
staff, students and others also need to make sure that they 
place the decal in the proper location, which is on the left-
side of the back 
window as shown 
in the photo 
below. Those who 
drive convertibles 
should place the  
decal on the left-
hand side of the 
back bumper. 
Those with motor-
cycles should place 
the sticker on the left fork of their motorcycle. 

Faculty and staff who fail to change their decals by the end 
of the fall semester will be presented with a warning notice. 
Should they then not make the change, they will be subject 
to a $25 fine.

Decals for current students and alumni who currently have a 
sticker will not be changed at this time. Rather, new students 
will receive the updated decal at the time of registration and 
alumni requesting decals will be provided with a new one 
as those requests are made. 

Swap and Shop

For Sale:  Four Firestone tires (P225/60R 16) 
good tread all matched  $100 for all four.  Call 
973-945-0330.

For Sale: 2007 Suzuki Grand Vitara, V6, AWD, 
Candy apple red/gray leather interior, Premium 
sound system w 5 CD changer, Sun roof, Premi-
um wheels, Cargo mat, Cargo net, Privacy screen, 
Keyless start, Roof rack, Wood look console, 
approx. 22 mpg highway, 60,000 mi., Dealer/ga-
rage regular service, On campus, $13,000 or best 
offer. Motivated to sell. Call 717-609-3195.

For Sale: Troy-Bilt lawn tractor. 17HP B & S 
engine, 42” mowing deck. Excellent condition. 
Mowing deck needs a new right hook.  $500. 
Call Nadir at 908-421-0685 or email   
nkaddour@ccm.edu. 

For Sale:  2006 Jeep Cherokee Laredo, white, 
94,000 highway miles; good condition,  
interior recently shampooed.  $9,000  
negotiable.  Call 973-347-2289.

For Sale:  12 piece patio set with 60 inch square 
tempered glass table with forest green edge, 8 
matching sling back chairs plus umbrella with 
stand and small round side table (excellent 
condition) originally $2,000. Asking $400. Call 
Janice at 973-886-6169.

     Decals are to be placed as shown here.

40 Years of Service
(7/1/71-6/30/72)
Dr. Joseph A. Mele

30 Years of Service
(7/1/81-6/30/82)
Claire Andrews
Frank Bagan
Neil A. Blum
Irene Bolitho
Nial P. McCabe
Jan Marie Traynor
Frederic E. Wynn

20 Years of Service
(7/1/91-6/30/92)
Kathryn M. Avola
Terry Backman
Nicholas Irons
Barbara Karpinski
Louis Potter
Michelle Roe
Dr. Stuart Siegelman
Alexis Thurman
John Williford

10 Years of Service
(7/1/01-6/30/02)
David Ake
Diana Cantrella
Holly Coleman
Karen Crisonino
Elaine DeVivo
Christopher Fenwick
James Howard
Charles Lamb
Martha Korovich
Edith Nelson

Jose Ortiz-Batista
Laura Parker
Marianne Perfetto
Donald Phelps
Rita Ragany-Bayer
Edgar Rodriguez
Francene “Bunnie” Stetz
Deborah Sullivan
Peter Terrafranca
Mark Washburne
Joan Weiss
Karen Whitmore

Employee Appreciation and Recognition Dinner
The County College of Morris Employee Appreciation and Recognition Dinner will be held on Saturday,  
October 22 at 6:30 p.m. in the Student Community Center. Invitations will be sent in September.

This special event honors all CCM employees with special recognition to those with 40, 30, 20 and 10-years of 
service. Below is the list of this year's honorees. If you have been left off the list, please contact the President's  
Office at ext. 5029 or dbell@ccm.edu.


